THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WILL HOLD A BUDGET HEARING IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM OF THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON THUIRSDAY, SEPTEMBER 1, 2011 AT 7:00 P.M 

Mr. Gahan called the meeting to or at 6:02.
Joe Ham, Storm Water Director, presented the board with a copy of their current budget and a copy of the proposed 2012 budget. He informed them that they are going to be about $200,000 short for the current year. Also, the board is looking to bond for money to cover the needed repairs to the Master Plan. He stated that salaries and benefits are the same as last year, but they will need an increase to their fuel line item. He stated that currently he has $240,000 for the bond but they may need more.

Mr. Gibson explained the reason that the board had Mr. Ham budget for the necessary expenses for the bond.
Mr. Coffey asked if they could get a copy of the Master Plan.

Mr. Ham stated that they are getting hard copies printed, but they can go to the storm waters web site to read the Master plan.

Mr. Caesar asked what the $240,000 was being budgeted for.

Mr. Ham stated it would service the bond.
Roger Jeffers, Parks Department Director, presented the council with information regarding their income and expenditures. He informed them that the county is not going to appropriate an equal amount of money into the parks department as the city.
There was a lengthy discussion regarding the lack of financial support for the parks from the city and the proposal of the County to sell 18 acres of Community park.

Mr. Jeffers informed the council they were not able to hire any part time this summer because their budget was cut so much.
Mr. Fifer, Sewer Board Attorney, presented the New Albany Sewer Sanitary Sewer Board 2012 Budget and Supporting Documentation to the council. He stated that he also is the attorney for the Storm water as well and he explained that they are close to actually floating a bond, but they want to give them the information regarding the Master Plan and information from the rate consultant, and they know that they are busy with the budget, but at some point in time they would like to have a work session to go over that information. He then introduced Ed Wilkinson, member of the board, Wes Christmas, Clark Deitz Engineering, and Sam Lahanis, Director of the New Sewer collection system. He then reviewed the budget with the council. Said budget documentation is on file with the City Clerk’s office.
Mr. Gonder asked if the line that is being relined have to be shut down.

Mr. Lahanis stated that they would do pumps around.

There was a lengthy discussion regarding the new lining system.

Mr. Price asked about the legal fees coming out of the sewer utility and why are they paying both Mr. Gibson and Mr. Fifer.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that $200,000 of that went to Fox & Cotner for the Georgetown conflict. Mr. Fifer is contractual and is paid at an hourly rate, and Mr. Gibson has been handling the contract negotiations with EMC and paid at an hourly rate.

Mrs. Garry informed the board that their budget ran in the paper and their public hearing will be at the October 3 with the first and second readings of the budget and the third on the 20th. If at that time they still have questions, they can recess their meeting and schedule another date prior to November 1.

ADJOURN:
There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 7:12 p.m. 
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